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MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP AND HEARING BEFORE THE
NEVADA STATE CONTRACTORS BOARD
HELD MARCH 28, 2003

The workshop was called to order at 10:00 a.m. on Friday, March 28, 2003, at the offices of the State
Contractors Board, 9670 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89521. Exhibit 1 is the Notice of Intent to Act
Upon a Regulation and a copy of the proposed regulation.

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:
Ms. Margi Grein, Executive Officer
Ms. Nancy Mathias, Licensing Administrator

Ms. Grein called the workshop to order and explained the purpose of the workshop is to received public
comment on the proposed regulation to amend Chapter 624 of the Nevada Administrative Code to
establish a subclassification to the solar contracting classification for the installation of photovoltaics and
in addition, add a fee for reviewing an application that is filed with the Board pursuant to an entity
conversion. Ms. Grein indicated that the notice of the workshop had been posted in compliance with NRS
233B at the Las Vegas City Hall, the Sawyer State Building, Clark County Library, Washoe County
Courthouse, Washoe County Library, Reno City Hall and the offices of the State Contractors Board in
Reno and Henderson.

Ms. Grein stated that the regulation would be adopted as a temporary regulation and another workshop
and hearing would be held after the conclusion of the legislative session before the regulation could be
adopted as permanent.

There were no members of the public to offer comments on the proposed temporary regulation. The
workshop was adjourned at 10:12 a.m.

The hearing was called to order at 10:15 a.m. Ms. Grein stated that no comments were received at the
workshop and therefore the regulation as written would be placed on the Board’s agenda for adoption as
a temporary regulation.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Reynolds
Recording Secretary

Approved:

Margi A. Grein, Executive Officer



